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Swaffham Town Council 
Market Committee

Minutes of the meeting of the Market Committee on Monday, 15th February 2021 at 6.30pm via virtual media link.
Councillors:                    Mrs J Skinner, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mrs W Bensley, Mr P Darby,        
                                       Mr C Houghton, Mrs S Matthews

Non-Councillors:            Mr F Eagle, Mr H Eagle, Mr L Martin, Mr D Smith, Mr P Cross, Ms H Robinson
Deputy Town Clerk:       Mrs C Smith
Market Superintendent: Mrs R Ostler
1. To receive apologies for absence
There were no apologies for absence.
2. To receive declarations of interest for items included on the Agenda 
There were no declarations of interest for items on the Agenda.
3. ** To receive and agree the Minutes: Market Events and Tourism Committee 18th January 2021
The Minutes were received and agreed.
4. To report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
All outstanding actions were on the Agenda.
5. To receive and consider a report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues with input from the Market Superintendent.

The food and essential items market had been trading without incident for the last few weeks. It had been very cold, but no significant issues had arisen.

The Market Superintendent had received a letter from HM Lord Lieutenant of Norfolk, Lady Dannatt, Thanking her for her service to the Community and Swaffham Market.
5.1 **To consider allowing applications from catering stalls for a pitch on Swaffham market and review of Market Mix Policy.
During this lockdown, Casuals had not been invited to attend. The Committee agreed that this 
would continue until Government guidelines changed. Three different catering stalls had applied for Pitches. The Committee agreed to allow one more burger van, selling teas and coffees, plus one selling doughnuts, waffles and pie and mash, but no drinks.
Proposed by Mr D Smith, seconded by Mr L Martin, it was agreed, that a second traditional burger stall could attend. In addition it was agreed that a pie and mash stall could also attend provided, they didn’t impinge on the traditional caterers by supplying tea and coffee. 

6.    To receive and consider reports from Market Trader Representatives

6.1. Saturday Market : No report.
6.2. Auction : No report.
6.3. Friday market : No report.
6.4. Poultry Auction : No report.
7. To receive a report from the Chairman regarding the NABMA conference and market awards 
7.1. To receive the result of the NABMA/Blachere team award - Swaffham Market Committee - Winners of the small market category. 
The Chairman offered congratulations to the Committee on winning the NABMA small market award. He invited members to attend webinar conferences, where NABMA offered advice on promoting a market. Blachere had offered all winners the load of an illuminated heart. It was 
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suggested that it was displayed on the Buttercross on a Saturday, with security, then fixed above the porch of the Town Hall.
7.2. To consider a promotion to attract young traders.
The Chairman asked the Committee to have a promotion to encourage young traders, following a presentation at the NAMBA conference. The Chairman and deputy Clerk were tasked with drafting ideas for the next meeting.
8. **To consider requiring all visitors to the market to wear facemasks – as recommended by NABMA
Advice had been received that all Markets should consider asking people to wear a face covering. 
It was agreed that the Deputy Clerk should obtain signs to encourage people to do this. They could be displayed on the A frames and all the stalls.
9. To consider plan of action should lockdown restrictions be lifted on March 8th 2021
Following a discussion, it was generally agreed that all stalls and the Auction should return as soon as Government guidelines allowed and not have a phased return.
10. To discuss market promotion/themed events for 2021
No specific Market promotions or themed events for 2021 were considered. Concerns were raised about parking when the road was closed. It was felt that regular customers stayed away though themed Markets brought in new people. The Chairman offered a park and ride scheme from the raceway.
11. To receive and consider late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion, not included elsewhere on the agenda (prior notice must be given)
Mr L Martin asked about the situation regarding the gazebos and Watton Town Council. The Deputy Clerk informed the meeting that a meeting was planned and that she would update the Committee at the next Market meeting.
12. To agree date for next meeting and items for a future agenda: Monday, 15thMarch 2021 at 6.30pm via zoom link
Agreed.
The meeting closed at 7.25pm.



Chairman…………………………


